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You may remember that in the last newsletter, our Editor and Producer of

the monthly newsheet, Graham Davies, announced his retirement from the

post after 12 years service, He appealed for a successor to take over

the operation, and to our relief ‘and joy, Paul and Sue Elsley of 1, Maes-y-
Wern have volunteered their services, together with those of sons Gavin

and Alexander. Paul and Sue will produce the March edition - so from now
on, all items for inculsion should be delivered to number one instead of

7, Maes-y-Vlern. They will no -doubt wish to choose their own deadline date -
and all enquiries should be made to them on Mold 4221. This association
would like to express thanks and appreciation to. the Elsleys for 'saving'
this newsletter. We also thank most heartily Graham Davies for his un-
stinting work on the prpject for more than a ddcade. Despite a heavy
professional work sthedule and his involvement in other activities, he

has never failed to produce the newsletter - on time and as. scheduled.
Graham joins us in also thanking Sandra Jones of Godre'r Coed and Pat
Edwards, also of Godre'r Coed. Sandra has typed the stencil for four

years and Pat has helped 'put it to bed' each month. e also take this
opportunity of thanking all the 'deliverers' throughout Gwernymynydd and
Cadole. Good luck to the new Producers and thanks again. - Olive Sweetman
Chairman, Community Association, :

Bingo - The next RBingo seéwion will be held on Tuesday, 26th February
at 5.30 pim. A warnm welcome‘is extended to all so why not come along and

try your luck.,
Gwernymynydd Youth Club

We need members for the youth club committee, We only meet two or three
times a year. You don't have to have any children at youth club to be able
.-to help.  We need a secretary, again only a couple of meetings a year,’ e
~Long or Short hand - please help.

‘Opern Evening for any 11-14 yr. olds who wish to open up the Junior Youth
Club again. Please call in at the Village Hall on Wednesday March 6th
between 7-8.00 p.m. to see Carolyn - try to bring Num and Dad.

A thank you, to Rosemary Barron for the music centre and to the Gentleman
who kindly donated some table tennis equipment, We didn't catch his name,
A very special thank's to Margaret Whitehead for all her help with Youth
Club, we'll miss you.

Youth Club meet's on Wednesday's between 7.30p.m and 10.00 p.m, New
members always welcome., Any enquiries ring Carolyn Park on 0244 544884,

Gwernymynydd W.I.

I love you, young lady of Deal,

Said a particularly amorous seal,

B ut the problem I see

Twixt you and twixt me,

Is where shall we mect for a meal?!!

That was the winning limerick on a Valentine theme for this months
competition and was composed by Sheelagh Perkins, the President. The
guest spesker, Mr. Charles (uant, chose it before going on to give a
very interesting talk on the Prince of wales Committeey, One of their
many projects for Wales was the clearing of the mound of fallen masonry
wiich used to be the monument to George 3rd's jubilee, on top of DMoel
Fammau and building a Viewing Tower there, Future plans are for a trip to
Cadbury's World and a possible visit to the Llanberis Museum to see the
exhibition of the W.I.'s 75th anniversary. -

Next months meeting, on Monday March 4th at 7.15 will ;be an open meeting.
Gwernymynydd members extend a warm welcome to 21l the (female) villagers
(sorry men) on that evening to hear Mrs. ‘tkins give*z demorstratios of
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